
Annex 2 

Recommendations as Approved by the Cabinet Member 
for Leisure, Tourism & Culture on 23 February 2013 

Update on Implementation of Approved 
Recommendations as of Nov 2014 

(i)     Request YMT to provide to the next meeting of the 
Learning & Culture Overview & Scrutiny Committee 
a presentation on the key principles that their 
Acquisition and Disposal policy review will be based 
on - in order to help frame and support YMT’s work 
on those revisions 

Presentation on key principles provided to scrutiny 
committee on 20 March 2013 

(ii)    Request YMT to provide a revised version of the 
Acquisition and Disposal policy for the Learning & 
Culture Overview & Scrutiny Committee’s 
consideration at their meeting in May 2013, prior to it 
being approved by the Cabinet Member for Leisure, 
Culture and Tourism. 

Revised Acquisition & Disposals Policy presented to 
scrutiny committee on 1 May 2013 

(iii)   Note the willingness of YMT’s Volunteers Manager 
to attend ward meetings / community events to 
identify ward residents who may have useful skills 
and to help facilitate the recruitment of additional 
volunteers 

This was a note for council member and officers. 

(iv)   Ask YMT to provide for the Scrutiny Committee a 
brief report on their processes for training volunteers 
and passing on knowledge to enhance the training of 
new guides and volunteers  

 
 

The Director of Knowledge and Learning attended 
Scrutiny Committee on 12 June 2013 to report on 
this. 
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(v)   Restate with YMT the relevant section of the legal 
agreement between YMT and the Council with 
regard de-accessioning unwanted / damaged / 
duplicate collection items, in order to provide clarity 
on the procedure and to allow the progression of 
work on the collections and the implementation of 
YMT’s plans for the future. 

The existing procedure was clarified with Council 
officers at the time of the scrutiny report. 
 
The legal agreement between YMT and the Council 
is being reconsidered as part of the ongoing funding 
discussions.   

(vi)   Ask YMT to continue their bi-annual update reports 
to Overview & Scrutiny Committee, ensuring that 
they: 

• Identify their progress against the Collections 
Loan Agreement and Collections Management 
Protocol agreed in 2002 

• Include information on any items disposed of 
since the last update report. 

The final section of the update reports deals with 
collections issues and progress. 
 
Disposals are reported to Council officers as a matter 
of course but have not to date been included in the 
update reports. This can be done in future. 

(vii)  Note YMT’s continued efforts to improve storage 
arrangements for the collections and continue to 
reflect the shared ambition to improve collections 
management and documentation in the next 
Partnership Delivery Plan. 

YMT is currently negotiating the purchase of a new 
store adjacent to the existing one at Birch Park. The 
Council is supporting this through its capital 
programme. 

 


